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Summary: The findings documerted in Inspection Report Nos. 030-08478/87-002
and 030-13045/87-001 were discussed. The licensee described corrective
actions taken and planned. The NRC's enforcement policy was explained.
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DETAILS

Persons Attending

Gamma Diagnostic Laboratories

Robert Ferris, President
Vincent DiSpigno, Pharm.D., Health Physicist and Radiation Safety Officer

Nuclear Regulatory Commission

James M. Allan, Deputy Regional Administrator
Frank J. Congel, Actiag Director, Division of Radiation Safety
and Safeguards
James H. Joyner, Chief, Nuclear Materials Safety and Safeguards Branch
John R. White, Chief, Nuclear Materials Safety Section C
Daniel J. Holody, Enforcement Specfalist
Jay M. Gutierrez, .gional Attorney
C. Thor Oberg, Health Physicist

Conference Summary

2.1 Introducticns were made and the representatives of the Gamma
Diagnostic Laboratories were welcomed to Region I by James M. Allan,
Deputy Regional Administrator.

2.2 Mr. Thomas T. Martin, Director, Division of Radiation Safety and
Safeguards, explained the purpose and format of the Enforcement
Conference. He stated that enforcement conferences provide NRC
management an opportunity to evaluate the facts of the inspection,

fncluding licensee input and corrective actions taken prior to the
conference.

2.3 Mr. John R. White, Chief, Nuclear Materials Safety Section C, reviewed
the inspection findings and the information supplied by the licensee's
letter dated November 9, 1987, in which au extremity exposure in

excess of regulatory requirements was rep.rted, f.e., hand exposure
of 20.29 Rem.

He commented that the licensee had identified an individual who had

the potential to receive an exposure in excess of regulatory require-
ments during production operations, but failed to intervene in a timely
and aggressive manner to prevent such exposure. The licensee was

asked to provide explanations.

2.4 Mr. Robert C. Ferris, President of Gamma Diagnostic Laboratories
(GOL) presented the licensee's evaluation of the exposure and
circumstances for consideration by the NRC. He explained that
recent lTicensee problems with the Federal Drug Administratisn
(FDA) leading to voluntary shutdown of the technetium=99m (Te-99m)
production operation was a factor fo~ consideration.






Redundant personnel extremity monitoring is now provided for the
Production Manager by the Harvard University, University Health
Services group. It was indicated that results are now available
within two or three days after receipt of the badge by the University,
to permit better cognizance of personnel exposure., The licensee
stated they are also considering engineering changes or modifications
to affect exposure reduction.

3.0 Closing

Mr. Martin thanked Mr. Ferris and Dr. Spigno for their attendance and
presentation. He concluded by stating that the information presented
at this meeting would be considered in deciding the enforcement action
to be taken,



